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Dear family in Christ, 

Our beloved pastor and church, we pray and hope you are doing very well in Jesus; may the grace, the peace 
and love of God fill your precious lives. The Niño family greets you from the city of Chihuahua,  Mexico. Thanks 
to the Lord we are doing very well; we are a servant of Christ and have the privilege of serving Him and to see 
His blessings every single day of our lives. 

We are so grateful to our God for the life he has called to, for the opportunity to serve Him, for the lives we are 
seeing changed and for you, wonderful church. God has used you and are a rich blessing from God. 

We serve the real and great God, the name who is above all names, Jesus Christ the only Savior. We are 
preaching the only gospel that is the power of God for salvation. The gospel of Christ is the only hope for this 
world;  without Jesus there is no hope, forgiveness or salvation. Jesus Christ is the same. He is still loving the 
lost  world, He is still saving souls, He is still changing lives, and He is still doing miracles; He is real.  

Every day evil increases and people are empty, because they need their Creator and Savior. We, who have 
the privilege to share the gospel, need to proclaim, teach, to be a good testimony, to pray and to be persistent, 
and God who is so faithful will do His work. 

We move forward doing what God commanded us to do; it is an honor; He is faithful and there are still many 
souls that will be saved. We have the honor and the responsibility to preach Christ to the end of the earth. Acts 
1:8; Luke 24:46,47. God is faithful; He still working. We are still preaching and testifying of Christ in the streets, 
the  houses and in the church. Souls need Jesus. 

We also continue working in the church building; we are almost ready to put the roof. We are sure God will 
provide for His work. 

We thank God for you, church; and thank you so much for your great and valuable support, spiritual and 
financial. Thank you, dear church. May God bless you very much. We love you in Christ and you are in our 
prayers. I am praying God for the opportunity to meet you and say thank you so much. 

The world needs the church, and they need Christ. 

We love you, 

Niño family.   

                                                                                             

“And ye shall be witnesses 
unto me, both in Jerusalem 

and in all Judea and in 
Samaria, and unto the 

uttermost part of the earth.” 
Acts 1:8 



 
 
 
 

    

       
    

    
    

   

   

   
   
   

This is the church building we are 
working on. 


